WESTOW

PARISH COUNCIL

Westow Parish Council Meeting – Wednesday 19th January 2022
Attendees: 

Helen Crews (HC Chair) Angela Fothergill (AF Clerk) Margaret Thompson (MT); John Smith (JS);  Christine Smith (CS);  Geraldine Burton (GB); Richard J Bannister (RB); Pennie Hamer (PH); Jaynie Pateraki (JP); Neil Johnson (NJ)
Susan Graham (SG)  had been invited to the meeting but could not attend.

The minutes from November’s meeting were approved, CS proposed this and was seconded by RB.
Matters Arising – Action Log

RB had received a response back from BT regarding adopting the phone box.  They confirmed that the adoption of the phone box is on a “sold as seen” basis. If the PC decided to adopt the phone box they would provide a paint kit free of charge. The cost of the adoption would be £1. The PC would be responsible for the upkeep and maintenance of the box and also make sure the electrics were safe. The matter of insurance for the phone box was brought up, JS said he would contact Barton le Willows PC as he was aware that they had adopted their phone box and ask about insurance.

RB to contact Billy Rohan to see if would be happy to look at the electrics if the phone box were to be adopted.
JS to contact Barton le Willows Parish Council re insuring the phone box.

Platinum Jubilee – JP had formed a Platinum Jubilee Committee and had held 2 meetings  to date with various ideas for the Street Party. JP had contacted Julie Price to ask if the Community Building could be used on the day for refreshments etc . Julie Price was going to bring this up at the next Cricket Club Committee Meeting. After discussion HC suggested that representatives from the Cricket Club and the Platinum Jubilee Committee attend the Parish Council Meeting on 9 March. The first Agenda item could be dedicated to Jubilee planning. JP said that some funds may be needed  for prizes etc; she had contacted SG to see if any funds would be available from the Council  but SG had replied saying that she didn’t think any funds would be available.

JP to contact Julie Price and Platinum Jubilee Committee and ask if they could attend the March PC Meeting.
Clerks Update

AF had received as membership renewal from SLCC (Society Local Council Clerks). After discussion it was decided not to renew the membership as we had not used them recently. This would be reviewed next year. 

Budget and Finance
JS stated that the Westow Parish Council Account stands at £2507.04 with the Transparency Fund standing at £1092.20. Outgoings to the end of the financial year include £100 for salt heap, £100 for the bench, £200 utility bills and £334 clerks salary.

The Westow Parish Committee account stands at £3855.99.

JS said that the EON Next tariff ends at the end of February when the PC would be contacted to either go on a fixed tariff or continue with the standard variable tariff. After discussion it was agreed to continue with the flexible plan. JS proposed this and RB seconded.
Planning Applications
A Planning Application had been received from Alastair Dukes, Badger Bank, Westow  for the erection of a replacement dwelling (1 no. 4 bed detached dwelling) and detached double garage with associated parking and landscaping to include new boundary retaining wall. HC had replied to the Council with the following comments:-
 

1. We note that a Certificate of Lawfulness has been granted on the grounds of time since the original request. The comment has been made that it is disappointing that Ryedale planners allowed it to be granted and that this is a precedent that the planners have countenanced which could potentially be used by unscrupulous developers in the future. We were consulted on this and submitted comments, but I don't think we had notification of the subsequent Approved decision.

2. We note that the existing Footpath integrity must not be compromised and welcome that.

3. We also note that Highways have no concerns over the access to the replacement building which was one of our concerns. 

4. There is an existing wind turbine on the Badger Bank site and the proposal includes solar panels. As we understand the site to be off Grid, are these to be the only source of power for the replacement building? 

5. In an earlier application relating to this site, mention is made to the existence of ancient woodland 500m from the site. It isn't mentioned in this application but can we assume it has been taken into account?

6. With regard to the proposed building we have no issues with the design. 
A further application had been received for  the erection of a single storey rear extension to the existing dwelling and detached double garage at Badger Bank for Alastair Dukes – the Council had no objection to this Application. 
NYCC Presentation 

Andrew Santon, Highways Customer Communications Officer had attended the November meeting by Zoom to discuss some of the Parish Councils concerns re speeding, parking in the village. HC asked if any of the PC had any comments to make regarding the presentation. It was thought it would be a good idea to have a local traffic sign down Low Lane.  Low Lane forms the main route between Burythorpe and Westow and is signed for “Burythorpe” from the Village. Westow is also signed off the C177 at both Henlow Lane and Ruffin Lane so removing the direction sign from Low Lane wouldn’t be a big loss.  A “Local Traffic” or “Local Traffic Only” sign could be signed or no sign at all.
AF to contact Andrew Santon in this regard 

GB said that she would be away for the next few months so JS said that he would keep an eye on the defibrillator while she was away.
The meeting ended at 8.45 p.m.
Next meeting 9th March 2022
